CHELTENHAM ASSOCIATION FOOTBALL LEAGUE

Agenda for the Management Committee Meeting  to be held at the Victory Club, Cheltenham, on Wednesday 25th September, 2013.

Attendees: N.Oram, J.Hunt, P.Tustain, B.Hill, I.Swales, M.Neave, T.Holmes, T.Onions, G.Cook,

Apologies: B.Attwood, B.Overington, I.Hamilton, P.Daly, D.Vaux.

Minutes to be taken by Acting Hon. Assistant Secretary Ian Swales.

Matters Arising from the minutes. 

Don Brownings and Macron have both been asked for quotes for end of season trophies. 

Chris Rich (General Manager) at Bristol Street Motors has been emailed seeking payment for final year of sponsorship. No reply at time of meeting. Ben Hill to chase up. 

Cheque for £750 was presented 7pm, just prior to the meeting by the Roger Hunt from the GMB as part of their Charity sponsorship for season 2013/2014. Ben Hill took photos for future article in Gloucestershire Echo. 

Pete Daly confirmed that the Referees changing room at Hanley Swan is just about finished. However, it is already usable and passable for Division 1 football requirements in the league. 

Ian Swales and Ben Hill have applied to attend the Full-time registration seminar at Wembley, confirmation will be received after the 30th September. Ian Swales and Ben Hill asked to raise Registration Number issues during seminar (see later in minutes) 

Cheltenham United have withdrawn their complaint about one of their players being chased by another club. This player has now left the club, so they feel there is no further action needed. 

All clubs and Referees emailed to inform them about the sock tape colour, namely it has to be the same colour, not shade. 

Tewkesbury Town’s suggestion in regards to Referees appointments accepted and now carried out by the Referees Secretary. 

Email sent to all clubs regarding the Full-Time drop down facility displaying suspended players and the offer to contact Tony Holmes if in doubt. 

Vote of thanks sent to St. Johns in regards to their attendance at Whaddon Rec, to the broken leg suffered by a Charlton Rovers player prior to the attendance by the ambulance. 

All clubs emailed to remind them that they need to scan and send in completed registration forms as soon as possible following pitch side signings. Some clubs were holding on to these too long before sending them in. 

Swindon Village confirmed who their new Secretary would be and provided his full details: 

Kevin Grieve - 07760 750882 - kevin@vehiclerecoverydirect.co.uk 
Priors confirmed who their new Secretary would be and provided his full details: 

Richard Moffat – Telephone TBC - Jockroe@aol.com
League Secretary.
Priors requested to withdraw their team from the league, this request was later withdrawn and will continue ongoing. Club Chairman requested information when they will be permitted to play fixtures again, although currently suspended for non payment of invoice, this matter to be covered under rule offences.
Bredon requested to withdraw one team from the league, this matter to be covered under rule offences.
Payment still pending from Stuart Seabrook (Cheltenham Tigers), registration to Regency Town currently pending awaiting payment. 

Pittville United matter of playing Paul Metcalf / Metcalfe in a recent fixture versus Southside Reserves, this matter is to be covered under rule offences. 

Correspondence
Email received from the Gloucestershire Northern Senior League communicating that the following Real Whaddon players have failed to settle their share of the outstanding debt, all players are now suspended Sine Dine by GFA until payment is received:
David Bedford
Sean Cole – Registered to Priors FC
Stuart Lewis
Mike Townsend
Jack Young

Montpellier’s outstanding debt has now been settled in full, all ex-players are permitted to sign on for other clubs. 

New keys for the Trophy Cabinet at Victory Club have been quoted at £30.24, committee unanimously agreed to purchase spare keys.
Gala Wilton registration issues with regard to Kieron Hempstead and Blaine Waugh to be discussed, this matter to be covered under rule offences. 

Email received by the GFA Referee Development Officer who providing a list of newly qualified Referees who are required to complete 6 games as a referee to complete their course. Pete Daly to contact all referees offering them places on our refereeing list. 

Email from match referee with regard to a recent league fixture between Cheltenham Civil Service and Southside FC. The match referee has reported the Cheltenham Civil Service manager to the GFA, and stated to Pete Daly – “I had the misfortune to referee Cheltenham CS Reserves on Saturday and they were quite the worst team I have come across for quite a while.”
Report from referee Len Cole advising that he was not offered a separate changing room whilst refereeing Butlers at John Daniels Way. Confirmation received from Butlers FC secretary advising that they cannot find the key. Response sent to Butlers FC confirming that until this matter was resolved they would not be permitted to play any home games at John Daniels Way. 
GFA
League Secretary and President attended the GFA Council meeting on the 12th September. 

The following points were covered:

New 3G pitch and surrounding area was due for completion on 20th September. First ‘official’ game to be played was the vase game on 21st September. This pitch has an 8 – 10 year life-span and then it costs £200,000 to replace. So the GFA will be maximising the usage. Official opening will be on the 8th November by Greg Dyke. 

Not all GFA finals will be held on the 3G pitches and it is envisaged that Northern finals will still be held in the North. 
There has been a significant reduction in Referees registering for 2013/2014. Many have not actually re-registered, yet were still refereeing. Leagues were reminded that they are not permitted to officially appoint non-registered referees to their league games and any doing so would be dealt with accordingly. Current figures are 100 referees down on this time last year. 

There has been a poor disciplinary start to the year with 3 assaults reported so far. The GFA are concerned about this and will investigate the assaults thoroughly. 

League Secretary attended the GFA County Cups Committee meeting and offers the following major points:

Ian Hamilton raised the league views on why Registration Numbers are still required for GFA county cup games. This raised support from Dave Purser (GNSL) and Dave Watts (Chairman), and the considerable work load it places upon our Registration Secretary. 

This was further raised directly with the GFA, who were going to look at this and they have suggested a possible way forward for future seasons.
The Cup Secretary reminded Leagues that if clubs were late with their affiliation and thus missed being entered into the GFA County Cup, they had to seek permission to play in the Leagues’ own cup competition. (However, this permission is unlikely to be granted). The League Secretary has contacted all clubs affected (Prestbury x 2, Swindon Village Bowmen & Cheltenham Athletic) although still awaiting comeback.  It was unanimously agreed by the committee that none of these clubs would receive their entrance fee back as this is directly donated to charity. 

Rule Offences
See attached from Rule Infringements Officer.
All fixtures that have been declared Null & Void within the attached are to be rescheduled by the Fixtures Secretary. Where an instruction has been made for all costs to be reimbursed, this is to be settled directly between the two clubs.  Reasonable costs include Pitch Hire, Referees Costs and Kit Washing.  Any disputes with regard to costs are to be addressed directly with the League Secretary.

Blaine Waugh – This player has completed two Registration Forms with both Brockworth Albion and Gala Wilton.  It was unanimously agreed that his registration is held by Brockworth Albion who he signed forms for first. This player’s registration is now suspended by the league and the player is not permitted to play in any games. A charge will be issued to the player via Brockworth Albion for signing for two clubs.

Kieron Hempstead – This player has completed two Registration Forms with both Gloucester Elmleaze and Gala Wilton.  It was unanimously agreed that his registration is held by Gloucester Elmleaze who he signed forms for first. This player’s registration is now suspended by the league and the player is not permitted to play in any games. A charge will be issued to the player via Gloucester Elmleaze for signing for two clubs.

Mark Gainford – This player has completed two Registration Forms with both Bourton Rovers and Sherborne Harriers.  It was unanimously agreed that his registration is held by Bourton Rovers who he signed forms for first. This player’s registration is now suspended by the league and the player is not permitted to play in any games. A charge will be issued to the player via Gloucester Elmleaze for signing for two clubs.

Paul Metcalfe (Pittville United) – This player is still under suspension from the league, pending a full investigation into his current Registration Form and whether any deceit occurred.

Treasurers Report
3 clubs currently suspended by CAFL pending payment of overdue invoices – Newlands, Northway and Priors.  All suspensions addressed previously in attached document.
Referees
All clubs are instructed to not use Mr. Andy Smith as a referee on the CAFL.  Further investigation required by CAFL into recent events.
Referee’s showers at King George V (Cheltenham) currently have no facility to change the temperature.  At present the shower is too hot to use.  John Hunt has taken this matter up with CBC and will revert at the next meeting.
New League Rules for next season
N/A
Disciplinary
Tony Holmes reported that all suspensions are now listed on Full-Time.  Reminder upon clubs that this facility is too act as a guide only and the GFA is the sole arbitrator on all Misconduct issues, excluding CAFL registration disputes.

A Q&A sheet will be issued to all clubs give guidance upon GFA Suspensions and Match Based Discipline.  

Latest CPD2 sheet detailing all outstanding debt within the CAFL is emailed out on regular occasions, if any clubs have questions or queries on this please revert to Tony Holmes. 

Fixtures
One fixture has been altered on Full-Time to Void.  Action upon John Hunt to email details to Nick Oram, who will in turn follow this up with The FA.

Results 
All currently going OK.

Registrations  
Reminder on clubs, that for a player to be eligible to play in a fixture both the Full-Time entry and copy of the Registration Form must be received in advance of the fixture by the Registration Secretary. If both pieces have not been submitted then the player will be deemed to be illegible. 
The only exclusion to this rule is when a player is signed pitch-side and witnessed by the opposition.  When this occurs please ensure the Registration Form is submitted to the Registration Secretary at your earliest convenience.  It is essential that this is done prior to completing your match return, then allowing you to select the newly registered player as played.
All clubs will receive a Spreadsheet in the coming days containing signing on numbers for all players.  This will allow all clubs to complete their GFA County Cup Result Cards.   
Any Other Business
Issue of Northleach Secretary raised by numerous league officers, it has become apparent that Northleach currently have 2 secretaries – Garry Evans & Jenny Robson.  Ian Hamilton to email Northleach to confirm the Club Secretary and main point of contact for all correspondence.

Reminder on clubs that in line with Rule 5L - The business of the competition as determined by the Management Committee shall be transacted by electronic mail – This includes all Teamsheet submissions and Registration Forms.  The league will no longer accept Teamsheets or Registration Forms submitted by post or hand delivered.  Ian Hamilton to email all clubs with this instruction.
League Secretary to organise the purchase of a new laptop for the Rule Infringements Officer, all costs to be reimbursed by an FA grant.  
 NEXT MEETING – League Management Wednesday 23rd October 2013 at 7.00pm

